BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

BORN

COFFEY-FAUBERT - Dariene and Patrick are pleased to announce the birth of their son Julien. Born on May 25 at 11:35 p.m., weighing 8 lbs. 8 oz. Proud grandparents are David and Dorothy Coffey of Huntingdon and Richard and Guylaine Faubert of Melocheville.

MARRIAGE

WILLIAMS-McGILVRAY - Mr. and Mrs. James Williams of Ormstown are pleased to announce the wedding of their son Donald BA, RMT to Karen McGilvray B. Math, MBA, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Bill McGilvray of London, Ontario, which took place in Toronto on May 28, 1999. The happy couple are on an extended trip to California and on their return will reside in Toronto. We wish them happiness always.

DIED

CLUFF, Ada (née Dewick) - Peacefully on June 14, 1999 at the Centre d'Accueil, Ormstown. Predeceased by husband John A. Cluff. Loving mother of John D. (Audrey) and McKie (Susan) and niece Frances (Ralph). Grandmother to Kent (Elaine), Karen (predeceased) and Stephen (Carol). Grandmother to Alanna and Lauren. Also will be sadly missed by nieces and nephews. A private funeral was held June 17, 1999. Donations in Ada's memory may be made to St. John's Anglican Church, 62 Wellington, Huntingdon, Quebec JOS

IN MEMORIAM

KNOX (Lewis), Marjorie - In loving memory of a wife, our Mom, a Grandma and a loving friend to all who knew her. Passed away, June 29, 1990. What we wouldn't give To see you Mom Walk through our door. To sit at our table As we'd done so many times before. Brings tears to our eyes As they stream down our face Takes us back to the memories That time will never erase. We couldn't imagine Our life without you, Mom Time hasn't healed this pain in our hearts Ever since you have been gone. It wasn't God, who had taken you away, It wasn't God, who had taken you as.
The truth will be known
And justice will prevail one day.
Our Lord seen the pain and suffering
That you endured day to day
And sent his Heavenly Angels Whom embraced you As we gathered around you and prayed. We give thanks In knowing you are at peace And within the Lord's gracious care We know one day you'll be waiting For us, at "The Lord's Heavenly Stairs". May you rest peacefully on the wings of Angels. With eternal love, from Vith eternal love, from Husband - Hartley Sr., Sons - Bobby, Cliff, Gerald, Hartley Jr., and Jimmy, Daughters - Bev, Connie and MaryAnn



CARD OF THANKS

My sincere thanks to Drs. Brissette and Ste-Marie and all the staff in the Emergency, to Dr. Geukjian and staff in the I.C.U. and to Dr. Blonde and all personnel on the 3rd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care and kindness that was given to me while a patient there. We are so fortunate to have the Barrie Memorial with such dedicated people in attendance. To my family and friends once again I say "Thank-you" for phone calls, visits, cards, flowers and gifts and all the kindness shown to me. I appreciated everything so much.

Sincerely.

Many thanks to Mom, Helen and Jackie, Lily and John, all our Bluegrass friends and Norman and Bernie who gave us such a surprise on our 40th Anniversary, Also a special thanks to Brandy, Julie and Steven for the beautiful flowers and to all who sent such lovely cards and gifts. Everything was beautiful and much appreciated.

Robbie and Francie

On behalf of the family of Harry Edward Davis who passed away June 12, 1999 I wish to sincerely thank our friends, neighbors and relatives for their condolences. Thank-you for all the cards received, flowers and food, and also those who made donations in Harry's memory. A special thank-you to Rev. Sterling and the Hemmingford Volunteer Ambulance Service. Many thanks to the doctors and nurses who looked after Harry in the Emergency at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. Thanks to the Ladies of the Hemmingford Presbyterian Church, the Hemmingford Ladies Auxiliary 244, for the delicious lunch provided after Auxiliary 244, for the delicious lunch provided after the memorial service.

On behalf of the family of the late Alex Hay, we would like to extend our sincere thanks to our friends, neighbours and relatives for sending flow-ers, bringing food, and making donations in Alex's memory. To Dr. Lemieux and the nursing staff on the 3rd floor at the Barrie Memorial Hospital and to Sophie and staff at Chez Nous Dixon, for the excel-lent care during his brief stay. For St. Andrew's Ladies Aid for the delicious refreshments served after the funeral. after the funeral.

Sincerely, Grace and Roy Hay

Valleyfield

Elsie Melanson - 373-7207

Sympathy

Both the Nitro and Valleyfield communities were greatly saddened by the sudden death of Emily Leduc (née Campeau) on May 29, 1999, in the Valleyfield Hospital, at the age of 89.

The funeral Mass was held in St-Timothée Catholic Church on June 2. Many friends from this area attended, alongside her many family members. Following the service, she was laid to rest beside her beloved husband, Armand, in the St-Timothée cemetery.

Emily was born in August 1901, in Tecumseh (near Windsor), and graduated with her BSc. in 1929.

Shortly after her graduation, she met and fell in love with Armand Leduc, a motor mechanic from St-Timothée.

The couple were married on July 1, 1929, and made their home in Valleyfield where Emily assister her new husband with his business by taking care of the office chores.

They were blessed with nine children. In 1942, the family moved back to Nitro; Emily was still living in the family home at the time of her death.

Armand passed away in January, 1979.

Emily loved played cards and traveling. She was a familiar member of the Nitro Golden Age Club, with whom she went on many enjoyable excursions. She was also a member of the Valleyfield Friendship Club until its closing two years

She will be sadly missed by many friends in this area.

Deepest sympathy is extended to her Genevieve, (Maurice beloved family: Legault); Dorothy, (Jules Belanger); Denise, (Marcel Piché); Monique; Philippe; Lorraine; Lise, (Michel Derochers); Diane, (Cecil Keays); and Christine (Claude Ensbury), Also her 19 grandchildren and numerous great-grand-

She was a great lady and will be missed by so many!

Obituary

Percy Sutton, 70, of Havelock loved music, work and family

Percy Moore Sutton of Havelock died March 19, 1999 at the age of 70.

He will be remembered as a man who got things done; he tackled whatever job was at hand and took pride in doing it well.

His life was not an easy one - a tough childhood left him with strong opinions and a manner which was sometimes a lit-tle rough around the edges. But he bal-anced that with a great love of music, a trait which he handed on to his children. He enjoyed playing and listening, and loved to travel too. Trips in the camper took the Suttons to Nashville and Branson, as well as to the Yukon and Alaska and all over the continent. But he never went abroad; he was always a little scared of water.

Though not a church-goer, he lent a hand when asked, such as the time a bird's nest had to be removed from the church chimney.

A varied career saw Percy draw gravet (loading much of it by hand), own and drive school busses, plow roads, and cut and haul pulpwood. He built the family house and garage himself and welded and repaired whatever was broken, for himself and for others, making what he couldn't affort to huv. afford to buy.

He was also proud of his inventions, some of which are still going today, and he built up his trucking company through hard times and hard work, with wife Isabel helping all the way.

Percy loved to hear stories about real happenings, past and recent. And he loved to tell stories, share a laugh and a beer if he had one.

He loved his coffee, cigarettes, square dancing, friends and neighbors, and cer-tainly his dog Brandy.

And he dearly loved his family and his grand-children, who could always bring a smile to his face.

The many friends, neighbors and rela tives who came to the funeral home will remember Percy as a mixture of many things. "He was who he was, and we will all miss him," said one.